IRUN meeting in Madrid


The IRUN Contact Persons’ and Communication Group met in Madrid on 16-17 September 2009. 


The agenda of the IRUN Contact Persons’ meeting included reports about the recent IRUN activities:

· Summer University 2009 in Budapest during which over 20 participants discussed various aspects of Hungarian and Central European cultural, national and linguistic identities, especially through the context of the city. The lecturers were from the university of Nijmegen, Poitiers, Glasgow, Kraków and Budapest.

· Second Conference of Female Professors organised at the  University of Münster on 17-18 April 2009; the discussed topics were the policies of equal opportunities and gender in health research. The female professors proposed a survey on female scientific expertise at IRUN Medical Schools and an inventory of gender-related issues in medical education at IRUN universities.

· Workshop on Psychophysiology held at the Jagiellonian University on 17-19 June 2009, the organisers of the workshop being Prof. Dr. Jan Kaiser and Dr. Michał Kuniecki of the Jagiellonian University and Prof. Dr. Ton Coenen of Radboud University Nijmegen. There were ca. 70 participants from the Jagiellonian University, Radboud University Nijmegen, the University of Barcelona and the University of Duisburg-Essen as well as from non-IRUN universities like Warsaw, Greifswald, Paris, Rome, San Diego, Gdańsk and Montréal. The main themes of the workshop were the psychophysiology of emotion and pain, the use of ERP (event-related electrical potentials) in cognitive tasks such as attention and language, the laterality of the brain with respect to differences in gender and sex, the of circadian rhythmicity and the cognitive effects of drug and alcohol use.


Furthermore, the IRUN contact persons analyzed the report on PhD programmes at IRUN universities prepared by the University of Siena. The data, based on the questionnaires sent by all IRUN universities, concerned the duration of PhD programmes, their fees, scholarship possibilities, the access to PhD courses and PhD dissertations. 

Other future IRUN activities were announced: Summer University ‘Environment’ at the University of Siena in the year 2010, Summer University ‘Economics’ at the University of Poitiers in 2011, PhD Module on transferable skills at Radboud University Nijmegen in 2010, the Third Conference of Female Professors at the University of Siena in 2010 and the Third Nanotechnology Symposium at the University of Duisburg-Essen in 2010. 


The IRUN Communication Group focused on improving the internal and external communication, which would lead to student and staff mobility, the IRUN web site and a possible IRUN brochure for students.


On the occasion of the IRUN meeting I paid a short visit to the International Relations Office of the Complutense University of Madrid with which the Jagiellonian University has signed 7 Erasmus agreements in Spanish Philology, Pharmacy, European Studies, Philosophy, Chemistry, Medicine and Polish Studies.

M. Kantor

